DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
OFFICE OF THE CHIEF OF STAFF
WASHINGTON 25, D. C.

20 April 1949

Mr. Amon S, Carter
Fort Worth Star Telegram
Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Amon?

It was indeed a pleasure to visit with you again. I
appreciate the arrangements made for me at the Fort Worth
Club, which contributed very much to my convenience and
confort while there,

I also appreciate the hat which you gave me, but I
fear that my wife is going to appropriate the hat box.

A few days after returning to Washington General
Bradley was over for dinner and had occasion to sample the
bottle of Scotch which you gave me, so it served a suitable
purpose very soon after the transaction.

I always enjoy visiting out there because the people
seem to talk my language - they understand me and I understand
them. I hope the occasion may arise soon vwhen I can be
closer to that part of the country, I want you to know that
your personal courtesies were very much appreciated.

With best regards, I am

Chief of Information
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